9 July 1955

OGC HAS REVIEWED.

MEMORANDUM FOR: Director of Personnel

SUBJECT : Execution of Agreement by Personnel Accepting Overseas Assignments.

- 1. At the Deputies' Meeting on 6 July 1955 a brief discussion took place concerning whether or not CIA personnel accepting overseas assignments could be required to sign an agreement whereby they would certify not to return to foreign countries in which they had been employed by this Agency, etc. While the Director recognized that such an agreement might not be enforceable, he still thought that the matter deserved further consideration and requested that a paper be completely staffed out on the subject.
- 2. Accordingly, would you please prepare, in coordination with the General Counsel, a brief but complete staff study to the Director on this subject and submit it through this Office.

Deputy Director (Support)